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The City of Los Angeles’ Special Event Permit and Street Closure Fee Waiver for Farmers’ Markets will be considered by the Los Angeles Council’s Transportation Committee at 2:00 PM on Wednesday, June 7, 2005. Southland will present its view that certified farmers’ markets should receive a permanent waiver of fees to the City of Los Angeles when growers make up at least 75% of the vendors.  If the only waiver allowed under the ordinance is for a farmers’ market, then how long will it take organizers of carnivals, swap meets and street fairs from calling themselves farmers’ markets to avoid the City fees.  The Transportation Committee consists of Chairperson Antonio Villaraigosa (213-473-7014), Councilmember Greig Smith (213-473-7012) and Councilmember Tom LaBonge (213-486-3337).  The Committee meets in the Los Angeles City Hall, Room 1050. (
On Sunday, Santa Monica Certified Farmers’ Market Manager Laura Avery was unanimously elected by the Southland Board of Directors to her third term as President of the Association.  Scott Beylik of Beylik Farms was again elected to serve as Vice President, Gail Zannon of Santa Barbara Pistachio Company was elected as the Association’s new Treasurer and Vince Bernard of Bernard Ranches was elected to serve as corporate Secretary. (
On Monday, Southland Board Members Gene Etheridge and Scott Beylik are in Sacramento to meet with representatives of the California Agriculture Commissioners and Sealers Association (CACASA) to discuss the Agricultural Commissioners’ proposals to reform the California Certified Farmers’ Market Program.  Southland and CACASA share concerns about the future direction of direct marketing and the effectiveness of State and County enforcement efforts.  Among other ideas, CACASA has proposed a grower audit program that is similar to the Southland/Santa Monica Audit Program introduced last year.  (
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